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Firstly I would like to thank the officers  of the Board of Management  for all the work they do – all unpaid and very time consuming.

To Doris for running the booking diary ,meeting the hirers and keeping the hall so clean.

To Bernard & Sally who have taken over the outside of the hall, keeping the grass and hedges cut and the borders full of flowers.

To every one who supports the hall, many in quiet unassuming ways that very few people know about.

To the Parish Council who granted us a sum on monies which covered the insurance for the hall, which is the biggest annual outlay.

Last year the bookings kept up well and various events were held ranging from a Ladies Night to Pantomime and many parties and weddings. One lady who was of a certain age donated her birthday monies to the Church and Parish Hall and we have bought a small freezer. This was much appreciated.  A new event for this year will be The Hobgoblin Motor Cycle Side Car Club meeting over 4 days at the end of June. Although this is a private booking any one who is interested in motor bikes will be made welcome; they are very nice people and real petrol heads. Hopefully this may bring in more of the same type of 4 day bookings
The monthly Dance club and weekly TableTennis club  give all their income towards the upkeep of the hall; as long as there are no major outlays we keep ticking along.

Thanks to Mal & Roz the Dog show was an outstanding success and raised funds for the hall which was match funded by Lloyds TSB. Mal & Roz have decided to have a rest from organising the Dog Show and the Board is extremely grateful to them and their helpers over the years.

Luckily the Show will still go on – Sunday September 3rd -  with a new organiser = please support it- there will be other attractions as well.

The Board of Management and  Parish Council looked into installing solar panels on the hall roof but owing to the cost of installation and low feed in tariff  this didn’t appear to be financially feasible.
Finally; the hall was given to the parish for the use of all parishioners so please support fund raising events . Every organisation may nominate two members to serve on the Board and new blood ( preferably younger than the present members) is very welcome with new ideas .

TABLE TENNIS
Table tennis is held weekly on Wednesday mornings and we have an average attendance of 12 people.  It is a very happy group and all monies are donated to the Parish Hall

CHILDREN’S ART MORNINGS

These have taken off very well and the numbers rise at each event. Although the parents do have to accompany the children we would like more adult helpers.

All drinks and sweeties are donated at each event.
